
January 31, 2025 

January 2025 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

I am glad to report that during this month, we were finally able to get Querétaro license plates 
for our vehicle! This process still had some hiccups as I worked on this throughout the month of 
January. When I went to have the VIN and documentation reviewed for our vehicle, there was a 
system outage that pushed that part of the process back a whole day. Nonetheless, that issue was 
resolved and I was able to obtain that needed documentation and finish the rest of the process. 
Thank you for joining us in prayer in this matter! 

I also was able to cover two more Wednesday evening services for the Miller family (they had 
to take care of some things with an ailing family member). I enjoyed having a couple more 
opportunities to not only preach, but to also lead singing and have some more trivia time and 
Sword Drills with the church. Again, I cannot overstate how much I appreciate Bro. Miller’s 
trust in allowing me to preach and be involved in his church in this way. 

During December and January, I also began helping some with translating the services for 
English speakers that attend at Iglesia Bautista Fidelidad. Given the abundance of international 
business here, there are quite a few people in this city who do not speak Spanish (during our 
time at IBF, people have attended from the US, Canada, and India). While doing this live 
translation, I realized that whoever would be translating would benefit greatly from having a 
headset to be able to better hear the speaker. I was able to help this situation some by running 
some cables out of the sound system that allow for a translator to sit in the back of the church 
and have headphones that allow the translator to hear more clearly while also speaking louder 
so the English-only speakers can hear better. 

We are glad for all that God has allowed us to do and learn as we begin 2025, and we thank you 
for your continued prayers and support! 

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org
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